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Third Grade Classes Study Kansas History in Preparation for a Trip to the Smoky Hill Museum 

After lessons in the classroom on the history of Kansas, including the westward movement and life on the prairie, third grade stu-
dents traveled to the Smoky Hill Museum in Salina on Wednesday, January 25, 2023, for some hands-on history, discussions and 
special activities. While there, students saw a dugout, which was a replica of the first home built in Salina in 1858.  Students learned 
about chores that pioneer kids were responsible for in order for their families to survive: gathering wood, bringing in water, collect-
ing buffalo chips, and churning butter.  They saw a demonstration of some of the equipment pioneers used to make butter, such as a 
dasher, separator, daisy churn and butter mold, and they watched actual butter being made using a churn. 

Pack Your Wagon was another activity employees at the Museum had prepared for students.  After discussion about what a trip west 
was like for pioneers, students designed a route from Chicago to Kansas and completed an activity which required them to make 
decisions on what to pack for a trip that would have taken them over six weeks to complete.  Because wagons were only 4 feet wide 
and between 10-12 feet long and could only pull a maximum of 975 pounds, students had to make choices about what they felt was 
necessary for survival for a family of five.  Information was given to students on different supplies and how much each item would 
cost.  This included things like, food, tools, furniture, guns, ammunition, water, soap and extra wagon wheels. 

Two other demonstrations and activities were pioneer games and corn shelling.  Students learned that pioneers grew or hunted what 
they ate.  Corn was the main part of the meal for pioneers and they also ate wild berries, roots and seeds.  Corn was picked by hand 
and a corn husking hook worn on the hand was used to snap the corn off of the stalk.  Students were able to feed corn into a hopper 
and turn a wheel to remove the corn from the cob.  Students then fed the shelled corn into another part of the hopper to grind it into a 
powder.   

Classroom 
Activities 

Using a Hopper to Shell and Grind Corn 

Churning Butter 

Pack Your 
Wagon 

Pioneer Games 



Kindergarten and 5th Grade Meet 

On January 13, 2023, MGS 5th grade students 
were introduced to their kindergarten Study             
Buddies.  These two groups will continue to meet 
twenty minutes a week until the end of the school 
year. 

  

Prior to the first weekly session, kindergarten 
teachers met with all 5th grade students to outline 
project expectations and to talk about their roles 
and responsibilities as “teachers” for the kinder-
garten students.  Classroom teachers will be 
coaching and observing the students throughout 
the entire semester.   

 

Before the January 13th meeting, kindergarten   
students had chosen an animal for their research, 
and a research journal had been 
prepared for each student.  After 
spending time getting acquainted, 
both buddies wrote their names 
on the first page of the journal.  
They also documented the name 
of the animal they would be             
researching, the class of the               
animal, and whether the animal 
was warm or cold-blooded.    

 

On January 20th, students met for 
the second time to start researching 
animal names by using books and 
credible websites to find information. They did research to locate the male, female, 
baby and group name of the chosen animal.  This                    
information was recorded in each student’s journal. 

 

 

Week three brought the 
Study Buddies together to 
research the continent or 
ocean where their animal 

lives.  They had 
to identify the 
location and 
shade it in on the 
world map              
provided in their 
journal. 

  
 

 

 

 

Study Buddies explored and recorded information 
about the habitat in week four.  Kindergarten students 
were  given the task of drawing and labeling the                 
habitat where their animal lived. 

 



Students focused on the diet of the animal during week five.  They researched 
where their animal gets it’s nourishment from and 
learned whether the animal is 
a herbivore, carnivore, omni-
vore or insectivore and what 
these terms mean.  They 
searched and found pictures 
of three foods that the animal 
eats, and these were glued 
into their journal. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

The next time the Study Buddies meet, they will be gathering information about the 
type of covering their animal has—skin, fur/hair, scales, feathers, shell or exoskele-
ton. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
The seventh week will require students to locate and journal the size of their animal.  Weight, height/length 
will be documented, and students will do a comparison to another object that is about the same size.  Units of 
measurement will be discussed to help the kindergarten students have a better understanding of basic meas-
urements.   
 
 
Starting with week eight, Study Buddies will work together during each session to review all the information 
they have gathered about their animal.  They will use this time to prepare and practice for a presentation 
which will be given at the end of the year.  To help students with their presentation, they will be given a tri-
fold board where they can paste pictures and facts to create a visual outline of all the information they have 

compiled throughout the semester. 
The benefits this project has on the younger and 
older students are many.  Older students have an 
opportunity to be a leader and teacher.  Relation-
ships are built that can last a lifetime.  Learning 
is more engaging for students, and it helps boost 
student confidence, AND………..  if the smiles 
on the faces of the kindergarten and fifth grade 
students in these photos are any indication of the 
success of this project, it looks like it’s going to 



Third Grade Students Use Game-Based Learning (GBL) to 
Enhance the Elements of Project-Based Learning 

 
Tabitha Morris, the Parents as Teachers Coordinator, brought some games to Ms. Kelly’s third grade 
room.  Game-based learning (GBL) activities enhance resilience, problem solving and collaboration.  
With GBL, students are in a state of play, which makes taking risks and failing part of the process and 
excitement of the activity.  Students are motivated to learn and improve, and they are prepared to deal 
with uncertainty, much like real-life situations.  Competition among students can raise the level of moti-
vation in a classroom.  It challenges students to step out of their comfort zone and work with others as a 
team, and it fosters creativity and imagination.   
 
 
Using a Minute-to-Win-It format with 60 second challenges, Ms. Kelly challenged students with some 
team-building and mind-challenging games in a group setting.   Several of the games implemented the physics of the learned skill of 
balance.  The “Face the Cookie Game” tested balance and muscle coordination.  “Stacked marshmallows on a Stick” required bal-
ance, patience and persistence, while other games reinforced team-building skills, creativity, and a bit of trial and error to see what 
worked.   

  
 

 
 

 






